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NEWSLETTER TO HOMEOWNERS AND RESIDENTS 

OF SOUTH WIND VILLAS

July 2019
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THIS NEWSLETTER CONTAINS IMPORTANT INFORMATION FOR BOTH HOMEOWNERS AND TENANTS – PLEASE READ AND KEEP AS A REFERENCE THROUGHOUT THE YEAR.

With warm weather now here, the Board felt it important to refresh everyone’s memory on several key issues in our complex.  

PETS
Please remember that dogs may be walked anywhere in the common areas, but you must pick up after your dog no matter where they go to the bathroom. Dogs are not to be tied up outside or left on your decks alone, you must always accompany your dog when they are outside. DO NOT LET YOUR DOGS GO OUT YOUR BACK DOOR TO USE THE BATHROOM or HAVE YOUR DOGS OUTSIDE WITHOUT A LEASH. THE ONLY PLACE YOUR DOGS CAN BE OFF THEIR LEASH IS IN THE OLD TENNIS COURT AREA.  
DRIVING SAFETY

Please keep your speed down to 15 mph. or below while driving in our complex. Obey the STOP signs and come to complete stops before proceeding. We have many things to watch for while driving in the complex, which include people and pets. The speed bumps are for a purpose and if people do not slow down while going over them they will cause damage to their vehicles.
UNSUPERVISED CHILDREN

We have had numerous complaints regarding children playing outside unsupervised all over the complex in the past. Complaints were voiced to the board that children can be very loud while playing outside, running through people’s shrubs, flowers, playing on their porches and patios, looking in windows, swinging on delicate tree branches, riding bikes and scooters in between automobiles and on the sidewalks etc. This is absolutely prohibited. If you witness any vandalism to property, please call the Winston-Salem police department.
· NO BIKES, SKATEBOARDS, OR SCOOTERS ON THE SIDEWALKS OR AROUND THE VEHICLES! NO PLAYING IN THE PARKING LOTS!  The parking lot is for parking of vehicles only, not a playground.  Vehicles may be damaged due to children playing around them and this cannot be tolerated. The window was actually broken out of a homeowner’s vehicle that was sitting in the parking lot.
· Vehicles have the right of way, so children must move out of the way of all cars coming and going on the property. 

· Children are not to play on other people’s porches/patios. They need to play around their Unit or Unit of friends they are playing with.

· Adults must be responsible for any children in their care, be they yours, or guests of your children.  

· Children can play in the fenced area where the tennis courts were. 
· All children need to dispose of trash properly, it has been witnessed by many people that the children throw water bottles, juice bottles, candy wrappers, and other snack wrappers on the ground. There are dumpsters readily available to dispose of all trash.

KEEPING South Wind Villas CLEAN 

Porches and patios that are piled with “stuff” (not patio or porch items, or items that belong inside, not outside) need to be removed immediately. Also, be reminded that no trash cans are allowed on the porches or patios. They must be removed immediately if you have them. We have dumpsters for trash and the trash cans are an eyesore on porches and patios.  All trash must be placed in dumpsters, not outside of them. Small blue bins are for RECYCLES ONLY-not regular garbage.
We need to have all trash picked up off the ground weekly so mowing can be done without issue. Take pride in your home and its surroundings and please dispose of trash properly and make sure your children are not littering as well.  
GRILLS
All charcoal/gas grills must be moved away from the buildings when using. If you live in Units that above or below others you cannot use the grill on your patio. You must have your grill in front of your Unit on the sidewalk and 10 feet away from the building. With charcoal grills the coals are not to be thrown into the yard or woods. Wait for coals to cool and place in a bag and throw in the trash. We do not want to have the building, grass, trees start on fire. If anyone is breaking these rules the Fire Department can be called to report grill issues. Absolutely no open fires, chimineas, or fire pits to be in the woods on the property. This is a fire hazard and need to be removed immediately.
WATER USAGE ABUSE

Absolutely no water usage in the common areas, unless you are washing your car. If you wish to water plants you have planted outside you are to fill a watering can to do this. Garden hoses should only be connected to spigots on your building and no other way. We need to limit car washing this summer and also use a hose nozzle to prevent water from running continuously. If you see anyone abusing this convenience notify a board member. If water usage is abused locks will be put on outside spigots so no one will have this benefit to use.
CAR MAINTENANCE

Working on your car in the complex is forbidden, unless it is something that needs to be done for your car to be able to run. NO oil changes at all. Flat tires, or other repairs that prevent the car from moving can be done, but a board member must be notified and okay the repair before proceeding.

MISCELLANEOUS ISSUES

· Remember that nothing can be attached to the buildings, without board approval. This mainly applies to satellite dishes, but does not exclude other things you might attach as well. If you are going to have a satellite dish installed, please call the president or the vice president to get instructions on where you can legally place the dish.  There are certain guidelines that must be followed.
· Please keep current license tags on all vehicles that you park in our parking lots. Un-tagged vehicles will be marked for 48 hours and then towed at the owner’s expense. This includes vehicles with temporary tags or license tags that are expired.  There may be exceptions to this rule, but it will be at the discretion of the board.  Vehicles that have tags on them, but are broken down and not being driven, have flat tires and such will also be subject to towing if they become an eyesore and we receive complaints from neighbors. Our parking lot is not a storage area for vehicles you are not using or those of your friends and family.
·  Remember you are only allowed to have two parking spaces in the common area per unit. As summer nears, people will be having more visitors, so please be respectful of your neighbors and have your visitors’ park in overflow areas and not in your neighbor’s spaces.  Overflow parking areas are around the circles and at the pool. If you own more than two vehicles, they cannot all be parked in the spaces in front of your unit.  If you continually have excessive visitors and we receive complaints, this will be addressed on an individual basis. Be respectful of your neighbors and always ask before parking in one of their spots.
· Please be mindful of paying your dues on time. Your dues are due between the 1st & 30th of each month and these monies pay for all the upkeep of South Wind Villas, including but not limited to, water, electrical, grounds maintenance, insurance, all repairs to common areas, etc. If you don’t pay your dues, we can’t pay the bills and this will pose problems for everyone. Thanks to all of you who pay your dues like clock work. You don’t know how much we appreciate you.
· If you do not have a current phone number on file with the Board, please send an email to southwindvillas@yahoo.com and provide your contact information so we are able to reach you if there are any issues with your Unit. If you have an email address please provide this also since this can save us on postage cost if we have information to share.
If we all make an effort to follow these simple, common sense rules, it will make our lives and those of our neighbors much more pleasant.
Please feel free to call any board member with questions you have concerning anything in this Newsletter.
Thank you to all homeowners and tenants who abide by the rules and take pride in their surroundings. The Board truly appreciates you. 

Respectfully,

South Wind Villas Board of Directors
Lori Phillips, President – 336-422-1682 (Street Captain Cedar Place)
John Thomas, Vice President – 336-399-2301 (Street Captain Cedar Place)
Lori Phillips, Treasurer – 336-422-1682
Becky Aldridge, Secretary – 336-650-9668 (Street Captain Rock Knoll)
Donna Roberson – 336- 650-8028 (Street Captain for South Ridge/South Bend)

Karen Swan – 336-817-4598
James Williams – 336-207-8831

Wayne Collins – 336-785-4838 

